

JABU Vice-Chancellor Advocates Patience in Mentoring at Commencement Seminar

oseph Ayo Babalola University (JABU) Vice-Chancellor, Professor Olasebikan Fakolujo, has urged mentors to exercise patience in bringing out the best in their mentees. Speaking at the commencement seminar organised for the second semester of the 2022–2023 academic session by the Directorate of General Studies Unit, Fakolujo emphasised that being a mentor at JABU is a privilege that requires serving as a tutor, adviser, teacher, and caring individual who can direct new students towards the right path.

Fakolujo urged mentors to instill the university's culture of godliness in their mentees, stating that JABU aims to mould the total man. He added that mentoring is essential for all and that expectations are high for mentors, especially in a capacity-building institution like JABU.

In his address, the Registrar, Mr. Dapo Adeniyi, called on all staff members to embrace development across all areas of the university, emphasising that mentoring is a call to purpose. According to Adeniyi, "it is a purpose-driven journey we should imbibe. We should imbibe patience and be sure to be worthy of emulation to groom our students rightly."

During the seminar, mentors raised concerns about students' personal healthcare, mentorship principles, and ways to avoid trouble on campus. Dr. Sunday Babalola, the Acting Director of the GNS Unit, noted that mentors should build faith in their mentees, encourage them to better their studies, and maintain contact with them.

The seminar ended on a positive note, with participants encouraged to embrace new methods, leave indelible marks as they discharge their duties, and help make JABU a better place for learning and character-building. JABU The Vice-Chancellor Advocates Patience in Mentoring at the Commencement Seminar.

Joseph Ayo Babalola University (JABU) Vice-Chancellor, Professor Olasebikan Fakolujo, has urged mentors to exercise patience in bringing out the best in their mentees. Speaking at the commencement seminar organised for the second semester of the 2022–2023 academic session by the Directorate of General Studies Unit, Fakolujo emphasised that being a mentor at JABU is a privilege that requires serving as a tutor, adviser, teacher, and caring individual who can direct new students

towards the right path.

Fakolujo urged mentors to instill the university's culture of godliness in their mentees, stating that JABU aims to mould the total man. He added that mentoring is essential for all and that expectations are high for mentors, especially in a capacity-building institution like JABU.

In his address, the Registrar, Mr. Dapo Adeniyi, called on all staff members to embrace development across all areas of the university, emphasising that mentoring is a call to purpose. According to Adeniyi, "it is a purpose-driven journey we should imbibe. We should imbibe patience and be sure to be worthy of emulation to groom our students rightly."

During the seminar, mentors raised concerns about students' personal healthcare, mentorship principles, and ways to avoid trouble on campus. Dr. Sunday Babalola, the Acting Director of GNS Unit, noted that mentors should build faith in their mentees, encourage them to better their studies, and maintain contact with them. The seminar ended on a positive note, with participants encouraged to embrace new methods, leave indelible marks as they discharge their duties, and help

Pictures from GNS Commencement Seminar





